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Welcome to 2023 @ Wurun

Dear students and families of Wurun Senior Campus,

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome all 
new students and families to our campus in 2023. I 
know many of you have attended tours and were part 
of the early commencement program at the end of 
2022. For some of you that are joining us for the first 
time, we welcome you to our community and hope 
that you are enjoying your new senior school sur-
roundings at Wurun Senior Campus.

It’s an exciting time for our Year 11 students as sub-
jects commence and they learn the different aspects 
of the Senior program. For our Year 12 students, I 
am sure you are starting to better understand what’s 
ahead in your final year and are fine tuning the use of 
your time in study sessions throughout your timeta-
ble. 

This is the second year of the shared campus in oper-
ation between Collingwood College and Fitzroy High 
School. There has been great interest in our campus 
during the first year, we’ve even managed to pick up 
some architecture awards from Learning Environ-
ments Australia (LEA) and Victorian School Building 
Authority. It was a very successful year and our grad-
uating class of 2022 achieved some fantastic results. 

In 2023, one of the key goals of the Wurun Senior 
Campus team is to continue to refine our policies 
and processes, with a particular focus on attendance. 
In this edition of the Wurun Bulletin you will find a 
graphic that explains some of the key organisational 
and personnel structures that support student learn-
ing and wellbeing needs. I encourage you to utilise 
your young person’s mentor and subject teachers as 
the first point of contact for concerns that you may 
have. 

Wurun Senior Campus has an excellent team of lead-
ers who are here to support student learning and 
wellbeing. I have asked our key leaders to introduce 
themselves as part of this edition. 

Chris Millard



You may have read an article in the The Age on 
Friday 10th February, in which both Collingwood 
College and Fitzroy High School were attributed to 
a letter sent to both the VCAA and VTAC CEO call-
ing for ATAR to be scrapped. This is an oversimpli-
fied headline that doesn’t truly represent the work 
that we are involved with University of Melbourne 
research project - New Metrics. We have included 
more information about this program that we are 
running as part of the Senior Program. We are proud 
to be working towards students at our campus hav-
ing the opportunity to graduate with a learner pro-
file in addition to the traditional ATAR scores ob-
tained. There is no doubt this is the best option for 
us as the learner profile continues to evolve and 
become warranted as a legitimate part of the entry 
process to further education pathways across Aus-
tralia.

You can expect over the course of this year for at 
least one edition of the Wurun Bulletin each month. 
Our Year 11 and 12 Level Leaders - Layal and Tra-
vis, will post more regular administrative reminders 
via Compass to each year level.

You will also start to see us use the Wurun Senior 
Campus website - wurunseniorcampus.vic.edu.au, 
more over the year. At the moment, it has some of 
the basics of our campus, ways to take a tour and 
enrolment. Something to check out is a our Wurun 
Senior Campus story - https://wurunseniorcampus.
vic.edu.au/about/the-building/

I wish all our families the very best for 2023. I en-
courage our students to embody our campus values 
of Inspire, Connect and Innovate by striving excel-
lence, developing positive learning relationships 
with peers and teachers and by thinking critically 
and creatively about the different tasks they en-
counter in the classroom each day.

Happy reading!

Chris

https://www.theage.com.au/national/victoria/principals-urge-education-authorities-to-scrap-atar-20230208-p5cirv.html
http://wurunseniorcampus.vic.edu.au
https://wurunseniorcampus.vic.edu.au/about/the-building/
https://wurunseniorcampus.vic.edu.au/about/the-building/


Key Roles at Wurun Senior Campus

The graphic below outlines the key organisational structures in place at 
Wurun Senior Campus to support our students. 



Senior Program Leader (Positive Climate)
Hi there everyone, I’m Mel Singleton, leading teacher for Positive Climate. I am 
highly experienced teacher, having taught every year level from Prep to Year 12 
pror to this position. I am part of the Wurun Senior Campus Management Com-
mittee and part of the school council subcommittee for the campus too. The Pos-
itive Climate role primarily aimed towards developing student engagement and 
participation, with focus on - student voice and agency, student leadership, tran-
sition and culture. I am really enjoying the challenge of working with our Wurun 
teachers to utilise the “tertiary-like” learning environments to develop indepen-
dence and self motivation. Ultimately, I am striving for an inclusive, positive learning culture that 
allow our students to flourish.

Senior Program Leader (Teaching and Learning)
I am Lucy Marshall, the Lead Teacher for Teaching and Learning at Wurun Se-
nior Campus. I am a core member of the Wurun Leadership Team and the Wurun 
Senior Management Committee who make key decisions about teaching and 
learning and wellbeing at Wurun. In my role I work closely with all Learning 
Area Leaders and subject teachers to support the implementation of high quality 
teaching and learning in all senior pathways. I support the Wurun Senior Campus 
assessment and reporting process and work with the level leaders and careers 
team to support student pathways in Year 11 and 12. I work with staff to imple-
ment Year 11 exams and am the coordinator of the Year 12 VCE exams at the end of the year. I 
look forward to supporting students with their chosen pathways in 2023.

Learning Specialist (Applied Learning)
Hi everyone - my name is Louise Speirs-Bridge and I oversee applied and voca-
tional learning programs at Wurun. These include the VCE Vocational Major (VCE 
VM), Victorian Pathways Certificate (VPC) and VET (Vocational Education and 
Training). I have been a member of the Fitzroy High School teaching team since 
2015.

Year 12 Leader
Hey there, my name is Layal Faour and I’m the Year 12 Leader at Wurun Senior 
Campus. I come to this position, having taught at Fitzroy High School for 12 
years. My role is to work with students on a day to day basis; managing well-be-
ing and helping students find success in their chosen pathway.

Year 11 Leader
Hi everyone, my name is Travis Marke and I’m the Year 11 Leader at Wurun. My 
role is an exciting one, as it involves working with our teaching staff and mentors 
to help shape a safe, enjoyable and highly rewarding entry for students into their 
final years of high school. With a focus on Wellbeing, as well as supporting stu-
dents with attendance and campus expectations, I look forward to supporting our 
Year 11 students throughout 2023.

VCE Leader
Hi, I’m Maddy. I am in the new role of VCE leader at Wurun in 2023. Whilst this is a new 
role I have experience as a year level leader of 11 and 12 at Fitzroy High School prior to 
Wurun starting last year. I’ll support students and families with Special Provision applica-
tions, subject changes and students who are studying a subject through Virtual Schools 
Victoria (VSV). I’ll support Lucy in her role during exam periods as well. I am looking for-
ward to this year.

Introduction to Wurun Leaders



Our mentors play an important role for every student at the campus. The mentor works within the Step Up 
program to understand each student, get to know their strengths, support their learning and wellbeing and 
assess learner agency. If you inquiry is general in nature - your mentor is a great person to contact first.

Class Mentor teacher Email
12A Chris Millard christopher.millard@education.vic.gov.au
12B Tamika Brown tamika.brown@education.vic.gov.au
12C Vicky DeRome Victoria.DeRome@education.vic.gov.au
12D Mitchell Anderson mitchell.anderson2@education.vic.gov.au
12E Tegan McCarthy tegan.mccarthy@education.vic.gov.au
12F Layal Faour layal.faour@education.vic.gov.au
12G Lucy Marshall/Louise Speirs-

Bridge
lucy.marshall@education.vic.gov.au
louise.speirs-bridge@education.vic.gov.au

12H Jennifer Campbell jennifer.campbell2@education.vic.gov.au
12I Greg Vaughan gregory.vaughan@education.vic.gov.au
12J Mel Singleton melanie.singleton@education.vic.gov.au

11A Travis Marke travis.marke@education.vic.gov.au
11B Charlotte Bailey charlotte.bailey@education.vic.gov.au
11C Andy Chan andy.chan@education.vic.gov.au
11D Emma Bleazby emma.bleazby@education.vic.gov.au
11E Tim Webster timothy.webster@education.vic.gov.au
11F Mike Chen ziyu@wurunseniorcampus.vic.edu.au
11G Annabelle Nunan annabelle.nunan@education.vic.gov.au
11I Jeremy Pietsch jeremy.pietsch@education.vic.gov.au
11J Bianca Merkel bianca.merkel@education.vic.gov.au

Mentors - contact list

Wurun Website
Our Wurun website has been launched. Over the next few months 
we will start the build the content. You can find our Senior Program 
Guide, The Wurun Senior Campus Story and our school tour bookings. 

http://wurunseniorcampus.vic.edu.au


Graduating Class 
of 2022 - results

Celebrating our Class of 2022
To our first graduating class at Wurun Se-
nior Campus - congratulations on com-
pleting your secondary studies.

With results being announced On Mon-
day 12th December, 2022 there was much 
to celebrate. Our students have excelled 
in many areas and should feel very proud 
of their efforts. We will share more of our 
many destinations of our students via our 
careers newsletters upcoming editions.

Dux of the Campus
Duy Nguyen achieved an incredible ATAR 
of 99.5. Duy studied EAL, Specialist Math-
ematics, Chemistry, Physics and Mathe-
matical Methods.

Duy has an incredible story, a student 
with an EAL background who managed to 
achieve some of the highest results in the 
state after 2 years of interrupted learn-
ing. Duy is looking to study Biomedicine 

VCE Season of Excellence
The VCE Season of Excellence is a five-month an-
nual festival showcasing outstanding senior sec-
ondary student work from Victorian schools. The 
Season presents work created by VCE and VET stu-
dents in design, technology, research, multimedia 
and cinematic, visual and performing arts through 
exhibitions, screenings and performances support-
ed by education talks, forums and panel discus-
sions, catalogues, programs and online material.

We’ve had a number of students from Wurun Se-
nior Campus selected for the Season of Excel-
lence. Hattie Bagin, who has been selected to 
perform in Top Class Theatre Studies at the Malt-
house Theatre in March. Casper Bergman-Carthew 
and Milo Strangio has also been selected to ex-
hibit their work at Top Arts at the NGV in March. 

Congratulations to Hattie, Milo and Casper - we 
look forward to viewing your work as part of this 
showcase of outstanding student work in 2022!



Step Up Program - showcas-
ing our work in New Metrics

Step Up at Wurun Senior Campus
In 2023 we are introducing a revamped pastoral care and learning program named Step Up. This 
program sits alongside our core VCE/VCE VM and VPC pathways as a way of enhancing student con-
nectedness and building key skills for lifelong learning.
Wurun Senior Campus as a campus of Collingwood College and Fitzroy High School has been grant-
ed an opportunity to work in collaboration with Melbourne University and 39 other schools across 
Australia to focus on how we can build and implement programs to support students both in and be-
yond the classroom.

The Program: New Metrics
The New Metrics Program highlights the need to look beyond the traditional metric or assessment 
of learning as the ATAR. We know at Wurun that our students are increasingly looking to build their 
capacity as learners and to seek out different avenues and pathways of success. Whilst we continue 
to value the ATAR as a strong measurement of student academia and will continue to support many 
of our students to enter tertiary studies, we also know that there are other assessments of learning 
that are just as important. Our work in New Metrics aims to support student and teacher assessment 
of core capabilities that have been identified by the tertiary and employment sector as vital to suc-
cess.

“As an educational community, we need to learn how to define success for students and schools in ways 
appropriate to new and evolving contexts. This means adding to and complementing the current measures 
that are in place to develop literate and numerate students; developing a broader suite of assessment 
tools. In turn, this requires new approaches to learning, to program design, to careers and pathways sup-
port, to pedagogy and – to drive these innovations - new metrics of success.” New Metrics, 2022.

Wurun will therefore be introducing Step Up to support the work of New Metrics as well as continu-
ing the strong focus on wellbeing and pastoral care that our Advisory program has always provid-
ed. We believe that with the underpinning support of the New metrics team that we can ensure all 
of our students graduate with not only their chosen VCE certificate (VCE/VCE VM or VPC) but also a 
learner profile that they can take to employers and institutions to support their candidacy for a posi-
tion or place.

Students will engage with the program throughout their time here at Wurun, building a stronger un-
derstanding of themselves as learners and how they can get the most out of their chosen pathway. 
We will work with our students and their Mentors to link the work of the classroom with that of the 
real world, so they can be prepared for their future.

“New Metrics is an opportunity to do this work in partnership; to work within the parameters of 
school systems and community expectations, while being able to exert influence to improve learning 
opportunities and chances for all students on a national scale. ” New Metrics, 2022
Already we have been able to work with the Victorian Curriculum Assessment Authority, The Victorian 
Tertiary Admissions Centre and other tertiary providers to better understand the future of study and 
work. This will help to inform our Step Up program and will ensure that our students at Wurun are 
ahead of the trend in educational change.

We invite our students at Wurun to fully engage with and participate in this program in 2023. They 
will have twice weekly sessions that will see opportunities to learn about themselves, to build their 
skills in their subjects, to engage in careers and pathways planning, to work with people from indus-
try and to gain credentials. We will continue to update our campus community with our work.

Should you wish to read more about the Melbourne University New Metrics program please do so. 
https://education.unimelb.edu.au/new-metrics-for-success

 Lucy Marshall

https://education.unimelb.edu.au/new-metrics-for-success


February
14th - Senior sports day - tennis and volleyball
24th - Swimming Sports (sign up approval process)

March
6th - International Women’s Day (IWD)
13th - Labour Day Long Weekend (no classes)
22nd - Ramadan starts
28th - Senior Three Way Conferences, 11am - 7pm (no 
classes)
29th - 31st - Unit 1 Outdoor Education Camp

April
7th - Final day for classes - Term 1
20th - Ramadan ends
24th - Curriculum day (no classes)
25th - Anzac Day
26th - Students return for Term 2

May
4th - Senior Sports Day (AFL, soccer, badminton, netball)
17th - IDAHOBIT day
23rd - Careers Expo at Wurun (12 - 3:15pm)
26th - National Sorry day
29th - Reconciliation day

June
5th - 9th - Unit 1 Mid Year Exams 
15th - General Achievement Test (GAT) - 9am - 3:30pm
19th - Senior Sports Day (basketball, table tennis, futsal)
23rd - Term 2 ends
29th - Eid Al Adha

July
10th - Curriculum day (no classes)
11th - Term 3 commences
31st - Senior 3 Way Conferences

August
2nd - Extended Investigation Critical Thinking Test

Key Dates



Thanks to:
Wurun Senior Campus leadership team for this edition.

Trevor Mein Photography for the photos of the campus.
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